
Jane Hildebran
Saco 
LD 227
To whom it may concern: 
I’m a parent and resident of Saco, ME. 
I’m respectfully asking for you to vote “no” on the state sanctioned kidnapping bill 
that LD 227 is. This is a horrific bill, that I quite frankly cannot believe is being 
brought forward. This is stripping away parental rights over their minor children. 
What comes next..  children being removed from the loving homes of their parents??  
Kids can’t buy cigarettes until the age of 18, they can’t buy alcohol until age 21. They
are not emotionally or physically fully developed or equipped to make these kinds of 
permanent life altering decisions!  Passing this bill will have detrimental life long 
consequences for all who are affected. Why is this happening in our state?? Leave the 
children alone. 
This is absolutely horrific and scary for children and parents in the state of Maine.
 
Please do not pass this bill! 


